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CARMEL RIVER STEELHEAD NUMBERS ON THE RISE IN 2016 

Preliminary Numbers Show Over 300 Fish Entering River 

 

Monterey, Calif., April 27, 2016— With winter rains swelling the Carmel River, the Monterey Peninsula 

Water Management District (MPWMD) is pleased to announce that over 300 Steelhead Trout have 

entered the river to spawn. After four years of drought with very low steelhead counts in the last two 

years, including the 2014 winter when the river did not reach the sea and no fish were able to make it in 

from the ocean, the annual Carmel River steelhead run appears to be rebounding far better than 

expected.   

 

“This is great news,” commented Kevan Urquhart, Senior Fisheries Biologist for the MPWMD. “The Water 

Management District has been working diligently to improve the habitat for these endangered fish over 

the years, but thanks to an assist from Mother Nature, the 2016 fish run is the best we have seen in a 

while”  

 

Since the lagoon opened in early January 2016, data provided by a hydroacoustic camera placed in the 

lower river suggests that more than 300 adult steelhead entered the river through March 31, 2016.  The 

data set has not undergone final review for quality control, so is considered a provisional estimate and 

subject to change, however, the number of returning steelhead is far greater than what occurred in the 

first year after the end of the last major drought between 1987 and 1991, when only 15 returning adults 

were recorded at San Clemente Dam in 1992.   

 

“I’d like to commend the hard work and dedication of our Steelhead Rescue Team, our Mitigation 

Program Staff and our project partners for creating the framework for these encouraging numbers,” said 

MPWMD General Manager Dave Stoldt. “The rain finally came and the fish are finally moving.”  

 

The final steelhead run size estimate for the 2016 migratory season will be released to the public and 

resource management agencies when the data are fully reviewed and finalized.  It is no longer possible to 

report the data on a continuous basis, now that the San Clemente Dam ladder and its fish counting 

station no longer exist.  The District is also conducting periodic walks of 24 miles of the main stem Carmel 

River to look for steelhead nests, called redds.  Data from the surveys will also be made publicly available 

after review. 

 

For further information contact: Senior Fisheries Biologist, Kevan Urquhart at 831-658-5643 or 

kevan@mpwmd.net 

 

### 

 

About Monterey Peninsula Water Management District 

The mission of the Monterey Peninsula Water Management District is to promote or provide for a long-term 

sustainable water supply, and to manage and protect water resources for the benefit of the community and the 

environment. We strive to ensure a public role in the development, ownership and oversight of water supply 

solutions and will lead the efforts in water resource management. For more information visit www.mpwmd.net 
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